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Greetings Folks,  

Welcome to a new year. This should be an  exciting year with the Reliability 
Tour coming up in August.  Our club events calendar is off to a good start 
and I even have a couple of member photos for the back page of the Head-
liner.  Unfortunately, by the time we get into May, the calendar is devoid of 
anything other than monthly meetings and I will be out of cover photos.   I 
know you know what this means.  Your officers and directors can not do 
everything.  We all give of our time and talents freely but it is up to you, the 
individual members, to step forward and help out.  Think about sponsoring 
a club outing.  If you need help, team up with another member.  If you have 
some good photos, share them.  Without interesting events to keep our 
members active and involved, the future of Wayne Drumlins does not look 
good.  Joel is always interested in being able to add to the calendar and I 
am always looking for material to share here in the Headliner. 
 

Elsewhere in this issue, there is a reminder of the upcoming Elks Lodge 
breakfast with Carl and Annette. This is a charitable fund raiser put on by 
the Elks and all proceeds are used for local Muscular Dystrophy research 
and patient support.  
 

For anyone interested, though not a Club event, every third Sunday of the 
month, the Canandaigua post of the American Legion hosts a breakfast buf-
fet.  The food is good, the menu varies from month to month, and the price 
of $8 per person is most reasonable.  Proceeds from these breakfasts are 
used by the Legion for their Veterans Support Outreach programs.  Brenda 
and I make it a point to try to attend every month.  We would welcome your 
company. 
 

I have also included information on the Kidde fire extinguisher recalls as 
well as some information on a new exhibit at the Ontario County Historical 
Society.   
 

Hopefully this finds everyone well and we will see you soon. 
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Get Well Wishes to:   

The secretary’s minutes will be returning with the March issue of the Headliner 

Carl Rapp who is dealing with right shoulder issues.  He has seen several specialists 
and is still trying to get everything back to normal. 
 
Matt Palmer from Palmer Automotive in Canandaigua.  Matt has joined AACA and 
looks forward to being an active member of Wayne Drumlins.  Matt slipped on ice in 
December and broke his pelvis.  Recovery is slow but he is making progress. 

Dick Stearns was presented with the Wayne 
Brownell Memorial Award at the Year End 
Banquet.   He is seen here with Chairman of 
the Board, Matt Canavan.  The Wayne 
Brownell award is presented to a club mem-
ber selected by the officers and board mem-
bers for their significant service to the Club. 
 

The Stu Adair Memorial Award recipient has 
been selected but was unable to attend the 
banquet.  The award should be presented at 
our February meeting.  The Stu Adair award 
is presented to the Club member who has 
done the most to help a fellow Club member 
or family. 

 

Carl Rapp’s new play toy is a 1941 
Willys Jeep.  Carl not only found this 
one, he also located a second one in 
the area that is good for parts.   
 

This should keep Carl busy for a while. 
 

Photos by Jean Empson 
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Just a friendly reminder: 

WAYNE DRUMLINS ANTIQUE AUTO REGION CALENDAR FOR 2017 

We need your help. There are some interesting events showing for February, March, and 
April. Beyond that, we really need ideas to keep our Club alive and interesting for all of us. 
Remember, anyone can host a club event.  Contact Joel Neal for assistance in scheduling.  
All that is necessary is an idea and a willingness to make a couple of phone calls to set up 
reservations as needed.  The August meeting is not posted as of yet pending what is 
needed to meet our obligations for the Reliability tour.  September, October, and year end 
events will be addressed in the next couple of months. 
 

An Ice cream social would be nice some time and any thoughts as to when in mid Septem-
ber to early October would be a good time for the President's Picnic, let Joel or myself know 
so we can get it scheduled. 

DATE ACTIVITY PLACE TIME HOSTS 

The Wayne Drumlins Antique Auto Region 
The purpose of this Region shall be to supplement the activities of the 
Antique Automobile Club of America and to provide mutual enjoyment 

for  members 
  

4-Feb Breakfast Canandaigua Elks Club 8:30 AM Rapps 

21-Feb Monthly Meeting Phelps Community Center 7:00 PM  

17-Mar 
Maple Sugar Weekend 

Breakfast and Tour 

Stoney Ridge Farms      
625 County Road 28,     

Palmyra NY 
9:00 AM 

Dick & Brenda 

Stearns 

21-Mar Monthly Meeting Phelps Community Center 7:00 PM  

18-Apr Dinner Blue Ribbon Café 5:30 PM Goellners 

18-Apr Monthly Meeting Phelps Community Center 7:00 PM  

16-May Monthly Meeting Phelps Community Center 7:00 PM  

20-June Monthly Meeting Phelps Community Center 7:00 PM  

18-July Monthly Meeting Phelps Community Center 7:00 PM  

19-Aug to 

24-Aug 
AACA Reliability Tour Geneva 

  

Steve Heald     

Chairman 

Happy Birthday to:  
 

Joel Neal  2/2 
Alan Canne 2/11 
Amy Ressue   2/11 
Anne Rapp      2/25 

Happy Anniversary to: 
 

None listed for February 

Sunday, February 4
th
, Carl and Annette will host breakfast at the Canandaigua Elks Lodge, 

19 Niagara Street, Canandaigua. We are meeting at 8:30. This is a fund raising activity for 
the Elks and all proceeds go to help support local charitable work.  The food is prepared to 
order and always good. The price is very reasonable.  Lets have a great turnout for this 
event. 



4 

Remember these? 

Of Interest 

The Ontario County Historical Society & Museum, 55 North 
Main Street, Canandaigua, is hosting 

MOTOMETER EXHIBITION:  
Early twentieth century radiator-mounted engine temperature 

indicators  
in their north gallery from February 3

rd
 to September 8

th
.  It is 

open to the public during normal museum hours.  Any of us who 
follow the early days of automobile history should find this an 
interesting exhibit.  More information is available on the Soci-
ety’s web site, www.ochs.org   

Important Information 

Last November Kidde issued a 
recall of many  of their fire ex-
tinguishers .The recall involves 
134 models of Kidde fire extin-
guishers manufactured be-
tween January 1, 1973 and Au-
gust 15, 2017, including models 
that were previously recalled in 
March 2009 and February 
2015. All of their plastic handle 
units with a vertical locking pin, 
along with the push button Pin-
dicator models, are affected.  
Metal handle units and curved 
plastic handle units with hori-
zontal pull pins are not part of 
the recall.  These units were 
sold under not only the Kidde 
name, but also other names. A 
partial list includes: Ademco, 
ADT, All Purpose, Bicentenial, 
Costco, Fire Away, Force, Fuller, Fuller Brush, Gillette, Home, Honeywell, J.L., Kadet, KX, 
Mariner, Master Protection, Montgomery Ward, Quell, Sams, Sanford, Sears, Traveler, Vol-
unteer, XL. 
 

The units were sold in various sizes and red, silver, and white colors.  The best advice is to 
look at what you have then go to the Kidee.com website.  You can also Contact Kidde  at
(855) 271-0773 between 8:30 a.m. and 5 p.m. EST Monday-Friday (excluding holidays), or 
between 9 a.m. and 3 p.m. during the weekend to determine whether your extinguishers are 
affected. If you have a recalled extinguisher they will send a replacement free of charge and 
the paper work to return the old extinguisher. 
 

These safety units are something none of us ever want to have to use, but a defective extin-
guisher is worse than no extinguisher at all. 
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Cover photo 

1963 Buick LeSabre Convertible 
Owner Ed Morrow 
 

Ed became the proud owner of this beautiful automobile in 1985. He is the third owner.  The 
car has been well cared for and Ed says that it is all original including the paint, top, and 
even the rear window. With only a little over 63 thousand miles on it, it is hardly broken in. It 
is equipped with power steering  and brakes, power assisted seats, and a tilt steering 
wheel.  Interestingly, it does not have power windows. 
 

Canadian Speed Control!  
Speed control being tried in Canada . How's this for effective speed control?  

I don't know about you, but this would certainly 
slow me down!  
 

People slow down and actually try to "straddle" 
the hole  

This is an actual speed control device that is 
currently in use.  
 

It is MUCH cheaper than speed bumps, cam-
eras, radar guns, police officers, etc.  

Pretty clever -- especially when they move them 
around every day.  
 

Isn't Art Wonderful?    

This was shared with me by one of my Canadian 
friends. Interesting idea.  Actually, in a way we 
have Canada beat.  We don’t need an art depart-
ment.  We grow our own pot holes the natural 
way.  Then again, we can’t move ours around on 
a daily basis but we have enough we don’t need 
to move them. 
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